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TO: Dr. Mike Riggle  
  
FROM: Rosanne Williamson  
  
RE: Whitted FOIA Request 
  
DATE:  July 23, 2009 
 
Attached you will find a response to a FOIA request written by Terri E. Engler, of Sraga 
Houser, LLC.  As an attorney representing District 225, Ms. Engler wrote the response to 
this FOIA request on my behalf in my role as secretary of the Board of Education given 
the extensive nature of the inquiry.  Ms. Engler worked closely with Dr. Tuttle and his 
staff in gathering materials for the response. 
 
A letter outlining the items requested dated June 26, 2009 (see attached) was received via 
fax from Brooke R. Whitted, of Whitted, Cleary & Takiff, LLC.  The purpose of the 
request as stated in the letter is “To safeguard the educational interests of a particular 
child and to protect the health, safety, welfare and legal rights of the general public.”  
 
Given the scope of this request, Ms. Engler contacted Brook Whitted and agreement was 
reached regarding an extension of the normal required response time under FOIA to the 
date of Friday, July 24, 2009.   
 
Please note in Ms. Engler’s response that not all of the items requested were provided 
because in some cases, no public record existed or the request was denied because the 
records requested are school student records which are per se exempt under Section 
7(b)(i) of FOIA. 
  
The information collected in response to this request is voluminous and will be made 
available for review by Board members as requested, but was not copied for the Board 
packet. 
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